Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Electrical Contractors' Licensing Board
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Electrical Contractors’ Licensing Board has issued an order disposing of the petition for declaratory statement filed by James DiTaranto, on behalf of Commercial Electrical Systems Co. on April 04, 2023. The following is a summary of the agency's disposition of the petition: 
The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Volume 49, No. 70, of the April 11, 2023, Florida Administrative Register. The Petitioner sought a Declaratory Statement from the Board with regard to Section 489.521, Florida Statutes, and asks the Board the following question: Is it permissible to subcontract the labor portion of the installations of low voltage systems to 1099 independent subcontractors or piece workers under a Certified Alarm System Contractor I (EF) or Certified Electrical Contractor license if the workers are directly supervised during the installations of low voltage systems. The Electrical Contractors’ Licensing Board considered the Petition at a duly noticed public meeting held on July 21, 2023, in Hutchinson Island, Florida. After discussion with the Petitioner, the Board stated that Chapter 489, Part II, Florida Statutes and Chapter 61G6, Florida Administrative Code provide clear guidance to this question, and therefore, the Board declined to answer the petition. The Final Order was filed on August 18, 2023. 
